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May 23rd, 2025 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting community project funding for Clark County Energy Resilience and Safety Project in fiscal 

year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Clark County at 500 S. Grand Central Pkwy, Las 

Vegas, NV 89155. 

 

The funding would be used to fund this project will install LED lighting at 10 locations throughout Clark 

County. The project will have significant regional benefits throughout Clark County. This project will save 

energy and address outdoor lighting including parks, parking lots, area lighting, and ballfields. This project will 

impact low-income communities in Clark County. All the sites are located in low-income communities with 

LMI% above 51%. These locations also have an energy burden greater than 4 and an energy burden percentile 

greater than 70 percent. 

 

The project is a good use of taxpayer funds because it will install LED lighting at 10 locations throughout Clark 

County, including a location in the fourth congressional district in Nevada (Fire Station 75 - 255 South Nevada 

St., Searchlight, NV 89045). This project involves removing and replacing outdoor metal halide lighting 

fixtures and replacing with LED fixtures using 50-80% less energy while improving safety and visibility in low-

income communities in Clark County. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 

5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

4th District, Nevada 


